
From: DYPXCPWEB@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au 
Sent: 1/02/2022 8:39:46 PM 
To: DA Submission Mailbox 
Subject: Online Submission 

01/02/2022 

MS Jackie Gorman 
42 / 48A Consul Road RD 
Brookvale NSW 2100 

RE: DA2021/2667 -60 Federal Parade BROOKVALE NSW 2100 

Dear Assessing Officer 

I reside in The Kiln #42 - Owner Occupier 

I own and operate a business that deals with birth traumas, maternal anxiety and post natal 
depression within the postpartum realm of families. These past two years have been the worst 
I have ever had to deal with and care for. 

I am entering this submission as a vote against these plans due to the following reasons - my 
business has been deeply impacted as I rush to birth traumas. I have been late time and time 
again and have compromised the well being, care and mental health of many families due to 
the current situation around St Augustines. Rushing to the Northern Beaches Hospital has also 
been impacted. 
Federal Pde is a joke - parents double parking, parents dropping off kids with nose in first and 
rear end blocking Federal Pde traffic flow through. There are a ridiculous amount of caravans, 
cruisers and boats parked along this road too. Students park everywhere even our visitor 
parking bays before you enter The Kiln. There is construction at Brookie Oval too. 
I've tried to get out via Consul Rd but parents and students queue along Consul and around 
into Gulliver to enter the schools parking lot. Gulliver St is impossible to negotiate getting out to 
these birth traumas. 
If you reach Alfred, after negotiating the chaos on Federal Pde in the morning and afternoon, 
parents and scholars just randomly stop along Alfred dropping off kids. There is absolutely no 
systematic, safe and ease of traffic movement for a drop off and pick up zone for this school. 
I have also spoken to our local MP and I have addressed this issue with the Department of 
Health due to the nature of my work. 
This submission is with deep opposition against further development plans for St Augustines 
and increasing the school from 1200 to 1600 students is absolutely unacceptable. My business 
has been impacted and I cannot reach families in time during the most vulnerable stage of their 
lives. 

I look forward to this issue being addressed with the utmost care and understanding 

Jackie Gorman 
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